Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Held at Kathy Meddaugh’s home

February 27, 2004

Present:  Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Bill Wilkins

Absent:  Norma Barnhisel, Jean Peters, Ron Lovell

APPROVAL OF BOARD MEETING MINUTES:  The minutes of the January 23, 2004 board meeting were approved.

Thank you note from Les Risser was circulated.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  

Bill Wilkins reported the current balance was $1,857.27.  He indicated that he receives the account notification (with security) through ONID.  In addition, periodically receives notification with names of those who have paid their OSURA dues.  

Proposal:  When a new OSURA treasurer is selected, Bill Wilkins and the new person will have a meeting with the Provost to establish a mechanism for bill payment procedures.  

DISCUSSION ITEM:
Lifetime Membership:  Discussion on establishing a lifetime OSURA membership for purposes of a tax deduction.  Milosh Popovich received a receipt from the Foundation about membership dues and indicated that they were listed as tax deductible.

AROPE has a $40.00 lifetime membership.  Their yearly membership fee is $5.00

Gale Hazel commented about the upcoming Foundation Capital Campaign.  She noted that it would be best for us to have clarity on our membership practice/policy prior to the campaign.

RETIREMENT AND CHANGE:  THE EMOTIONAL ASPECTS

Program was a success and well attended.  Each program drew a larger number.  Final program notes and comments are available.  Is this something we should have on our website?

CAREER FAIR – KATHY HEATH
Had more than sufficient numbers of OSURA volunteers.  Would be helpful to have better communication about numbers needed on specific dates.  

· Day 1 - OSURA volunteers were not needed since there were already approximately 20 ROTC volunteers.

· Day 2 – OSURA volunteers were needed.

Kathy indicated that she would send thank you notes to the OSURA volunteers.

OSURA WEBSITE – GALE HAZEL
Discussion about distribution of notification about the updated OSURA website.  Gale indicated that she would try and send a notice through the OHR distribution list.

PHONE CALL FROM PORTLAND STATE UNIVERSITY

Robert Vogland (Vogie) returned a call to Bill Brennan about Portland State University’s Retirement Association.  

· 2nd Thursday of each month – Board Meetings.  

· 3rd Thursday of each month – General Meeting

· June – Social event

The regional meeting of retiree organizations is holding a conference in Seaside on October 5, 6, and 7.  To be held at the Ocean Shores Hotel.  More information to follow.

FALL 2005 – COMBINED RETIREMENT EFFORT????

Need someone to chair

Bill Wilkins suggested that we approach George Keller about chairing a retirement conference to be held at the Marine Science Center of other OSU venue.

RETIREE DIRECTORY – Discussion was deferred until Ron Lovell could be in attendance.

HILTON HOTEL PROGRAM –

At the time of the meeting, there were currently 8 to 10 people signed up to attend.  Gale was going to send out another email notification to the membership.

GOLF TOURNAMENT

Minutes from the meeting were distributed

ANNUAL MEETING

Bill Wilkins confirmed the time and location with someone in the Foundation upper management.  Has been some concern about the meeting being “usurped” by another organization or internal Foundation staff needs.

INSTITUTIONALIZING OSURA

Bill Wilkins, Bill Brennan, and Kathy Meddaugh agreed to meet and discuss the “process” for submitting a proposal to “institutionalize” OSURA.  Gale indicated that her contributions to the organization are a portion of her job description.  Kathy Meddaugh agreed to contact Jacque Rudolph, Director of Human Resources, for a recommendation about process.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Ken Krane has agreed to be on the Board

David Eiseman has agreed to be President Elect

Suggested that Norman Barnhisel be Treasurer 

Discussion of making Ron Lovell the Secretary and Gale Hazel be in charge of Membership/University Liaison.

At the conclusion of the meeting, those participating in an art competition were awarded prizes.

1st Prize
Bill Wilkins

2nd Prize
Kathy Heath

3rd Prize 
David Eiseman

Kathy Meddaugh was awarded Honorable Mention for her cheesecake contribution.

Meeting adjourned at 11:55 am for cheesecake.

Next Meeting:  Thursday, April 1 at 10 a.m. in the Christensen Room of the OSU Foundation Building 
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